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12.1 - Elected Member questions of which Notice has been Given – Controlled Waste 
Tracking Requirements (SJ4382) 

Elected Member Councillor Byas 

Disclosure of Officers 
Interest: 

No Officer involved in the preparation of this report has an interest 
to declare in accordance with the provisions of the  
Local Government Act 1995.   

The following questions were received from Councillor Byas via email on Monday, 2 December 
2024. 

Question 1 
Given the materials used at the Permapole site, are Officers aware of whether Permapole is 
subject to the DWER's controlled waste tracking system? 

Officer Response 
Officers are not aware of any specific regulatory controls on Permapole relating to the Department 
of Water and Environmental Regulation (DWER) Controlled Waste Tracking System. Officers are 
aware that waste materials containing contaminants such as copper, chromium and arsenic 
require disposal in a waste transfer station licensed to accept those materials. 

Question 2 
I note the Regulations detail "packaged controlled waste" which may include, among other things, 
solid wastes including "contaminated soils". With that context, are Officers aware of the approved, 
or otherwise, processes used by Permapole for the removal of sedimentary material/soils from 
their catchment/discharge dams? 

Officer Response 
Officers have not been made aware of processing activities at Permapole for removal of 
sedimentary material/soils from the catchment/discharge dams. 

Question 3 
Since the Council resolution at the November OCM (OCM311/11/24), can Officers please advise 
what updates, if any, they have received from the DWER on the progress of their investigation of 
the Permapole site? 

Officer Response 
The most current advice received by the Shire from DWER is that water sampling by DWER has 
occurred, from locations both on-site and off-site. DWER is awaiting analysis results of the 
samples taken. In an update received from DWER on 4 December 2024, they advise they are still 
considering the other requests made in the Council resolution, which was: 
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